

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, NW, Washington, DC 20005

William Burrus

President (202) 842-4246 July 24, 2009

Doug Tulino United States Postal Service 475 L'Enfant Plaza SW Washington, DC 20260

National Executive Board

William Burrus President

Cliff Guffey Executive Vice President

Terry R. Stapleton Secretary-Treasurer

Greg Bell Director, Industrial Relations

James "Jim" McCarthy Director, Clerk Division

Steven G. Raymer Director, Maintenance Division

Robert C. "Bob" Pritchard Director, MVS Division

Bill Manley Director, Support Services Division

Sharyn M. Stone Coordinator, Central Region

Mike Gallagher Coordinator, Eastern Region

Elizabeth "Liz" Powell Coordinator, Northeast Region

William E. "Bill" Sullivan Coordinator, Southern Region

Omar M. Gonzalez Coordinator, Western Region Dear Mr. Tulino:

I am in receipt of a notice to all USPS Officers that the Bulk Mail Center (BMC) network has been renamed Network Distribution Centers (NDCs). We have negotiated contractual provisions specifically applicable to the BMC and must discuss the ramifications of the change to contractual provisions.

I am disturbed that the union has not been officially notified of the change and I demand a full explanation.

Sincerely,

William Burrus President

CC:

Jim McCarthy, Clerk Craft Director Steve Raymer, Maintenance Craft Director Bob Pritchard, Motor Vehicle Services Craft Director Idowu Balogun

WB:RB:hjp//opeiu#2/afl-cio